Community REPORT



July 2024

Cultural Services

JENNIFER FITZPATRICK - DIRECTOR OF CULTURAL SERVICES

Two new exhibits opened on July 2. Leane Harasymchuk shares her Sketches from Home in her exhibit, using her distinctive Urban Sketching style to capture hidden gems hiding in plain sight. She uses ink and watercolor to highlight the character and personality of her subjects. Leslie Blacklock studies the majesty of Saskatchewan's prairies, lakes, and forests in her exhibit Endless: Land, Lake, and Light. She uses her art to reflect on her experiences in northern Saskatchewan and capture the varied landscapes. The opening reception/artists talk was July 6 from 1:30 – 4 pm.

Public Notices

At the City Council meeting on July 22, 2024, the Council will be reviewing the following:

Bylaw 07/2024, a bylaw to amend Bylaw No. 04/2016 – The Zoning Bylaw. The amendment, if approved, will rezone Parcels CC and DD Plan 101876452 from R4 – Acreage Residential to R3A – Small Lot Residential.

Bylaw 08/024, a bylaw to amend Bylaw No. 04/2016 – The Zoning Bylaw. The amendment, if approved, will rezone a portion of Parcel MR1 Plan 64H05159 from CS – Community Services/Institutional District to R3 – Core Mixed Residential District.

The City of Humboldt has received a discretionary use application to operate a Dwelling Group at 313 6th Ave. – legally described as Lot 9 Block 65 Plan 65H00461. Dwelling Groups are considered a discretionary use in an R2 Zoning District within the City's Zoning Bylaw No. 04/2016.



Marketing & Development

PENNY LEE - MARKETING & DEVELOPMENT MANAGER

June was a very busy month for the department in terms of promoting the many events that took place in Humboldt. The team assisted with marketing Pride Week, Discovery Ford's PBR, Living Skies Music Festival, the 3rd Annual Humboldt Music & Food Festival. National Indigenous People's Day, the Summer Sizzler and Canada Day. For the remainder of Summer, our campaigns will focus on Summer Recreation & Tourism.

Thank you to all who organized, participated in and attended all the events in June. They were a huge success and we are looking forward to seeing you all again in 2024!

Community & Leisure Services

MICHAEL ULRIKSEN - DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY & LEISURE SERVICES

Pool Annual Shutdown:

The annual pool shutdown will take place between August 2nd and 16th. The focus of this year's shutdown will be some spot grinding and touch up painting on the water tower, floor maintenance, grouting and general cleaning and painting of the facility.

Library Solarium Update:

The old library solarium was removed and the new window/roof structure installed. There is some drywall and lighting work remaining inside the building, as well as exterior work on the front of the building, but the face lift was much needed and looks great!











